A Glance at PanSIG 2015

Martin Pauly

I very much enjoyed the PanSIG 2015 in Kobe. Allow me to give a short report, focusing on our LLL SIG Forum. The main reason for the success of our Forum was that the seeds were planted in early January by Tadashi Ishida. Then Joseph Dias put out the Call and guided the presenters through the registration process. Thanks to the cooperation of all, we could coordinate the technical details of the projectors, adaptors and various presentation formats. At the Forum the technical aspects ran smoothly.

I was in agreement with setting our Forum on Sunday afternoon. But I realized later that there was only one flight returning to Ibaraki Airport. That was at 4:10. So thanks to the other participants who allowed me to present first, and thanks to one of our Forum participants, Hitomi Sakamoto, who guided me (running with me) through the Kobe stations, I was able to catch my flight with only 3 minutes to spare!

I apologize to attendees for rushing through my presentation (Content-based Learning for Lifelong learners Through Sign Language). It was a 3-hour presentation squished into 15 minutes. I hope you enjoyed signing.

A big thanks to Tadashi, Joseph and my fellow presenters.